
REQUEST FOR TENDERS 
Council is seeking submissions from 
qualified companies/applicants for the 
following:

RFT/343 – Retaining Wall Construction; 
Mirboo North Transfer Station 
Closes Tuesday 31 January 2023.

RFT/351 – Design & Construct New  
Toilet Block; Baromi Park, Mirboo North 
Closes Thursday 2 February 2023.
 
All tenders close at 2.00pm. 
Documentation is available from  
Council’s e-Tendering Portal:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders 

South Gippsland Shire Council News

IMPOUNDING OF VEHICLE  
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1989 
Council impounded the following vehicle  
in accordance with Schedule 11 of the 
Local Government Act 1989 on 21 Dec 
2022 from Markleys Road, Mirboo North.
Vehicle Details:  2000 Grey Ford Sedan
Registration Number: 1AY7OQ
Engine Number: 6FPAAAJGSWYC54788
Unless the vehicle is collected and relevant 
fees paid within fourteen (14) days of 
the date of this notice, the vehicle will be 
offered for sale to the public.
For enquiries, please contact Yvonne 
Constantine, Local Laws Officer on 5662 
9200 during office hours.
 

SOUTH GIPPSLAND AUSTRALIA DAY 
AWARDS 
Join us on Wednesday 18 January at the 
Meeniyan Hall to help us celebrate this 
year’s South Gippsland Australia Day Award 
nominees. There are 12 nominees in the 
following categories: Citizen of the Year, 
Young Citizen of the Year, Community Event 
of the Year. The event starts at 6.30pm. 
All welcome. Light refreshments provided. 
 
 
CONTACT US 
9 Smith Street, Leongatha 
03 5662 9200 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au 

Happy New Year! We would like to  
wish you a safe and wonderful 2023. 
 
This year we are making some changes to 
the opening hours at our Customer Service 
counter located at 9 Smith Street  
in Leongatha.   
 
From 9 January, reception hours will be 
10.00am to 3.00pm, Monday to Thursday. 
 
These days and times were selected as they 
are when most people visit our Customer 
Service counter.

The phone service is unchanged and will 
operate from 8.30am to 5.00pm Monday  
to Friday.  
 
 
 
 

The changes will help with preparations for 
a new Customer Service counter that will be 
opened at the Korumburra Community Hub 
later this year.   
 
This means there will be soon be two 
Customer Service counters available in  
South Gippsland where our friendly team 
can assist you with Council information, 
payments and applications. 
 
Additionally, we will soon be introducing 
online appointment bookings for our 
Planning, Rates, Building and Environmental 
Health Teams as well as new ways to pay for  
applications online via Council’s website.  
You can contact Council on 5662 9200 or 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Updated Customer Service opening hours 

South Gippslanders are encouraged to  
embrace their inner photographer and  
submit a photo that fits the theme of  
‘Australia Day: Reflect, Respect, Celebrate - 
We are all part of the story.’

All photos must be taken in, or in close 
proximity to, South Gippsland.There are 
two prize categories - an open category 
with an $800 prize and junior category 
(under 15) with a $200 prize. 
 
For more information and to enter before 
Wednesday 18 January, please visit: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/ 
australiadaycompetition

South Gippsland Australia Day  
Photography Competition


